## CITY OF THROCKMORTON MEETING MINUTES TUESDAY, APRIL 12<sup>th</sup>, 2022

1. Mayor Will Carroll called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. with all council members present: Susie Oliver, Ricky Escalon, Judy Jackson, Cathey Lee, and Lester Moses. Also present was, Jimmy Collins, Public Works Director, Angie Scarlett, City Secretary, Doc Wigington, Glen Whitfield, and David Fowler. Invocation was given by Mayor Carroll. Council Members approved the minutes from the March 8th., 2022 Regular Meeting. 2. Motion to approve the minutes was made by-------Cathey Lee Second by----Motion carried 5-0 3. Citizens Participation Doc Wigington spoke to the council in requesting permission for Ben Hale to cut and bale the area around the airport. Payment for Mr. Hale will be benefiting from the baled refuge. The council agreed that this would be ok. Glen Whitfield to discuss changing parking area in front of Chain Breakers Pizza 4. Glen Whitfield and David Fowler talked to the council about reverting the parking area in front of their businesses from parallel to slant parking to make more room for customers. This area would start on the corner of South Minter (105) and end at 125 S Minter (The Gym), only on west side of street. There was discussion that this would be good, but that TXDOT would be the ones to make this decision. Letters from the business owners will be given to the council in the steps to help with this possibility. The city will act as an agent for these businesses and councilman, Judy Jackson will work in getting information needed to TXDOT. A motion was made by------Judy Jackson To proceed with helping these businesses possibly reverting to slanted parking. Second by------Lester Moses Motion carried 5-0. 5. Discuss/Approve Proclamation National 9-1-1 Education Month A motion was made by--To approve Proclamation National 9-1-1 Education Month. Second by------Lester Moses Motion carried 5-0. 6. Public Director Report Jimmy Collins, Public Works Director reported that the Scada system is in the works. Equipment has been delivered to the water plant and is ready to be installed. The guys at the water plant have been here each and have begun to sand blast. They are working very diligently. Some of the filters are having to be replaced and we are waiting on those to be special ordered. All in all, things are looking good and we're looking at possibly another month or so to continue to use Graham water. Amount of water being pumped daily is around 75-95,000 gallons, costing the city any where from 1200 to 1500 dollars a day. Mayor Carroll discussed the pool and updates on the work that will begin shortly in order to get it back in shape for the next pool season. We have 5 applications thus far for lifeguard positions. Mayor Carroll also presented the council with a quote from Reagle Air to replace and install a new Heil Gas Furnace System/Condenser for \$4,916.00. Council agreed to accept the bid. Getting workers for just streets was discussed for the upcoming summer. The mayor also discussed the Emergency Management meeting he attended at the courthouse last week. 7. Financial Director Report/Pay Bills Financials were reported by the mayor and reviewed by the council. Bills were discussed and reviewed by the council. Motion to pay the bills was made by-----Susie Oliver Second was made by-------Cathey Lee Motion carried 5-0

Angie Scarlett, City Secretary

Motion carried.

Adjourn- Cathey Lee made the motion to adjourn.

Will Carroll, Mayor